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PROCEEDINGS/MINUTES                 

CALL TO ORDER
Chairman Skains called the regular monthly Commission Meeting to order at 1:15 P.M.  Chairman Skains gave the invocation and Mr. Garber led in the Pledge of Allegiance.  
ROLL CALL

The roll was called by Ms. Laura Edwards.

Members and Alternate Members present: Mr. Reggie Skains, Chairman; Mr. Randell Fletcher; Mr. John Compton Secretary/Treasurer; Mr. Ed Yerger; Mr. Donavon Taves, LACD President; Mr. Earl Garber; and 
Dr. Rogers Leonard, LSU AgCenter   

Members absent: Dr. Ernest Girouard, Vice Chairman; Southern University Agricultural Center Representative
A quorum was present.

Others Present: Mr. Brad Spicer, LDAF-OSWC/Executive Director SSWCC; Mr. Kevin Norton, USDA-NRCS; Mr. Jeremy Rodriguez, LDAF-OSWC; Mr. Joey Breaux, LDAF-OSWC; Ms. Clay Alexander, LDAF-OSWC and Ms. Laura Edwards, LDAF-OSWC 
PUBLIC COMMENTS
Chairman Skains asked if there were any comments from the public or Commissioners and there were none.

Chairman Skains said he had some comments. He said before we approve last month’s minutes, there are some corrections to the March 28, 2017 and the April 25, 2017 State Commission minutes to better reflect the dates of the terms for each supervisor.  After each supervisor reviewed their copy of the corrections, Chairman Skains called for any comments from the public or SSWCC members on the March 28 minutes corrections and there were none.  He called for a motion to revise the March 28 SWCCC minutes to reflect the correct terms of the Supervisors.
Motion:  Mr. Compton made a motion to revise the March 28 SSWCC minutes to reflect the correct terms of the Supervisors and approve the March 28, 2017 State Commission Meeting minutes as corrected.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Fletcher and passed unanimously.

After each supervisor reviewed their copy of the corrections, Chairman Skains called for any comments from the public or SSWCC members on the April 25, 2017 minutes corrections and there were none.  He called for a motion to revise the April 25, 2017 SSWCC minutes to reflect the correct terms of the Supervisors.
Motion:  Mr. Garber made a motion to revise the April 25, 2017  SSWCC minutes to reflect the correct terms of the Supervisors and approve the April 25, 2017  State Commission Meeting minutes as corrected.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Taves and passed unanimously.

APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES
Chairman Skains asked for any comments from the public or Commission members about the May 23, 2017 State Commission minutes and there were none. Chairman Skains called for a motion to approve the May 23, 2017 State Commission Meeting minutes as emailed.  
Motion:  Mr. Compton made a motion to approve the May 23, 2017 State Commission Meeting minutes as emailed.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Taves and passed unanimously.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Chairman Skains said they would now take up Unfinished Business and asked Mr. Spicer to review the agenda items with the State Commission.
NRCS/OSWC Farm Bill Cooperative Agreement    

Mr. Spicer said the districts are continuing to earn their Farm Bill funds on schedule.  He said 87% of all funds had been earned through May and we are in a very good position to earn all the funds.  He said twenty districts have already earned 100% of their allocated funds; sixteen districts have earned over 80% of their allocation.  He said it is likely that most districts will earn well over their allocated funds.  He said three districts have earned only 50% or less of their allocated funds and the OSWC will be contacting and working with these districts to make sure they are reporting their farm bill activities. He said overall we are in very good shape to earn all the funds and are still trying to get the positions obligated under the $700,000 agreement. 
Mr. Norton said they have multiple agreements operating with the OSWC. He said the Farm Bill Technical Assistance Agreement has a portion for District Secretary support and a separate portion of the agreement that funds the technician support.  He said it is a multi-year agreement that has funds added each year. He said they are streamlining the agreements with a technical assistance agreement and an administrative agreement that funds SWCD Program Support Specialists that support the Farm Bill Program Administration. He said they are working to reduce the number of agreements and it actually resulted in adding money to all of the agreements; not only the priority $450,000 but also additional funds to get to the $800,000.  
Chairman Skains thanked Mr. Norton for adding more funds to the Farm Bill Agreements and for having confidence in the districts to provide both technical and administrative support for the implementation of the Farm Bill Program.  He then asked Mr. Spicer to review the next item with the Commission.

Legislative Special Session / State Funding
Mr. Spicer said the LDAF was cut 1.3 million dollars and may also be looking at a mid-year cut. He said Commissioner Strain said he hopes not to cut the SWCDs but if there is a cut, it would be a minor cut.  He said in each commissioner’s packet is a Disposition of Water Resources Bills for the 2017 Regular Session that affect Coastal protection, public and rural water systems, surface and groundwater supplies, servitude, drainage and public use, ports, harbors and waterways.  He said the blue highlights are four bills that are signed into law, the five green highlighted bills are sent to the Governor for his approval, the one red highlighted bill is pending movement to the Governor’s office for his approval and the one yellow highlighted bill is pending signature action by the Senate President or Speaker of the House.  He said there was one bill that never made it out of committee – a Red River Waterway membership bill.  Mr. Spicer asked if there were any questions or comments and there were none.
Chairman Skains asked Dr. Leonard if he had any comments on the Legislative Session.  Dr. Leonard said this was the first time since 2008 that the AgCenter’s budget was not directly impacted although they were asked to voluntarily withhold a small amount in lieu of a potential mid-year cut.  He said they hoped to make it through the session without a cut.
Hypoxia Zone Resolution and Letter 

Chairman Skains said last month the Commission had requested Mr. Spicer to draft a letter and a resolution supporting the goals of the Action Plan for Reducing Hypoxia in the Gulf of Mexico. He said they will send a copy to the Governor and copy selective departments and agencies.  Mr. Norton said there is a typo in the draft letter combining the LDAF and the NRCS names; it should read Louisiana Department of Agriculture and Forestry (LDAF), Natural Resources Conservation Service (NRCS).  Chairman Skains asked for any other comments from the Commission or the public and there were none so he called for a motion to send the corrected letter and the resolution to the Governor and the appropriate department and agencies.
Motion:  Mr. Compton made a motion to send the corrected letter and the resolution supporting the goals of the Action Plan for Reducing Hypoxia in the Gulf of Mexico to the Governor and the appropriate departments and agencies.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Yerger and passed unanimously.

NACD South Central Region Meeting

Chairman Skains asked Mr. Spicer to review this item.  Mr. Spicer said the Commission has a copy of the packet to be sent to the states today for the meeting in Alexandria on August 2-4, 2017 at the renovated Holiday Inn Downtown on 4th Street.  Mr. Taves requested a pdf format be sent to him to put on the LACD Facebook page.  Mr. Spicer said he would have Mr. Breaux or Mr. Rodriguez send it to him.
Mr. Norton said the agenda will require a change as he just found out Mr. John Glover is rotating out and will be replaced by Mr. Craig Derickson as Acting Regional Conservationist. 
Mr. Spicer asked for any other comments and there were none.  Chairman Skains said if there are no comments from the public or the members, he would call for a motion to send the packet to the districts.

Motion:  Mr. Taves made a motion to send the NACD South Central Region Meeting packet to the 44 SWCDs. The motion was seconded by Mr. Compton and passed unanimously.

NEW BUSINESS
NRCS State Conservationist Report
Chairman Skains said they would now take up New Business and asked Mr. Norton to give his report.  Mr. Norton passed around the latest copy of the Louisiana Conservation Update. He said that it has been busy this last month; there has been a lot of work done in soil health workshops scattered around the state in May. He said that he had mentioned in our last meeting that our Soil Health Specialist, Mr. Ray Archuleta, was retiring and he wanted his last week as an NRCS employee to be in Louisiana. Mr. Norton said that NRCS had to schedule soil health workshops for him and the attendance was very good. He said that we have had a lot of partnerships working and that it has been an overall good month in the field.

Mr. Norton said that there were a couple of things coming up: the Louisiana Women in Agriculture conference has been scheduled for February 22-23, 2018.  He said that NRCS is currently looking for organizations that want to be a partner and support the event. Mr. Norton said that they would have to contact Ms. Amy Robertson and Brenda Archer in the Rapides SWCD. He said that they are going to be the local sponsor in helping with the registration. He said they also have an Earth Team push going on that focuses on providing high school and college age students work experience and will help NRCS to accomplish its mission of “Helping People Help the Land”.  He said that since Agriculture Statistics Service does not attend our meeting, he wants to put in a plug for them to inform everyone that the census for agriculture will be coming out later this year and they have an information campaign going on to inform everyone. 

Mr. Norton said they are wrapping up obligating EQIP funds and that a lot of folks are currently engaged in field work. He said that we received an additional 1.9 million dollars that will go into funding additional work. He said that brings us to 20 plus million dollars in EQIP funds.  Mr. Norton said this is probably the largest allocation that we have ever received. He said that this has been a really good year for the Environmental Quality Incentive Program. Mr. Norton said that the Conservation Stewardship Program was preauthorized at a certain level so that NRCS can get field offices implementing the program. He said that any applications that scored 375 or higher are moving forward into contract development and that any applications below that score are getting ranked and selections will be made afterwards. He said that August 1st is the due date for the Stewardship Program. He said that he believes that we will be able to use all of the allocation and still have a few applications left over. Mr. Norton said we are in a full court press to try to get our 2018 conservation programs for Louisiana out to the public by October 1st with primary focus on EQIP.  He said that NRCS really wants to get to a place where their applications are getting processed during the winter months when there is less field activity. He said that they would have more time to engage with the producers to obligate contracts. He said that between late winter and early spring that we should have contracts obligated and things should begin moving. Mr. Norton said that reorganization in the state offices and the dividing of the programs has been able to give more attention and dedicate more time to the effort. 

Mr. Norton said he was in Lincoln, Nebraska last week for a National Leadership meeting. He said the new Administration is looking to move things forward. He said they spoke about the challenges of administrative transformation effort for mission support services and the vision for the future of our conservation delivery system, and the tools that our field offices need so we can service more people and do it in a highly efficient technical manner and become more user friendly.  He said it was really good two days and on the third day the partnership with NACD took the lead. Mr. Norton said that Mr. Taves spoke on one of the panels.  He said that he estimates at least 100 district people were in attendance with the whole core partnership represented at this conference.  He said that they also announced that they going to put out bids on the facility for the Hugh Hammond Bennett Center for Conservation.  Mr. Norton said the facility will house the NRCS state office, the soil mechanics lab, the soil survey center, and the soil testing lab. He said when you think of Mr. Hugh Hammond Bennett’s history, it connects to North Carolina and the eastern side of the state. He said that he was a soil scientist and the agency’s core mission is soil conservation so Lincoln makes a pretty good place to build a facility that addresses soil and water conservation across the nation.  He said the facility will show respect for his roots as a soil scientist in the agency. 

Mr. Norton said that he will be attending the Farm Bureau annual meeting this week. He said he is also going to the Good Ride Summer meeting in Dallas. He said that this is three busy weeks of traveling but what is exciting is the conservation interest that all of these organizations have and the opportunities that we have to work with them. He said that he was open to any questions that anyone may have. Chairman Skains asked if there were any questions regarding Mr. Norton’s report. Mr. Yerger asked did anyone from the Secretary of Ag’s office make a comment at the Leadership meeting Mr. Norton attended.  Mr. Norton said they had a couple of representatives from the Secretary’s office that connected with the Leadership meeting via phone.  He said that they talked about all the positives of the reorganization and putting us under the same Secretary area. He said that they really do a lot of coordination work with FSA such as our adjusted gross income determinations because they have to do it for their programs as well. Mr. Norton said that the representatives articulated that the Secretary is adamant that they will not consolidate FSA and NRCS. He said that NRCS still remains under a hiring freeze and that they have not announced any of the appointments below the Secretary other than Ms. Anne Hazlett, who was the chief counsel for Senator Roberts on the Ag Committee. He said that she is now the assistant to the Secretary for Rural Development. He said that he knows the real issue is grappling with the president’s initiatives for efficiencies and reduced federal employees and making sure that the agencies do not put themselves in a difficult position for achieving those goals.  Mr. Norton said that quite honestly they can achieve all of the employee hiring targets if we do not overstaff. He said that other agencies are already looking at reductions in workforce with voluntary early retirement options. He said the Secretary’s focus is on improving customer service and so our agency is looking at how to get more people out in the field to interface with our customer base. 

Chairman Skains said that he has not heard anything about the options for filling the positions under the Secretary of Agriculture. Mr. Norton said that while the Secretary was before the Senate committee two weeks ago, he did acknowledge that they are expecting a series of hearings to occur after they return from the August Recess for the first level of Senate confirmed appointments. He said that once they are confirmed that they can take office immediately. He said that everything after that is going to take a while. Mr. Garber asked Mr. Norton looking at the logistics in hiring in the state of Louisiana going forward, what was his vision that would require reconstruction on the district level including DC positions and so forth.   Mr. Norton said that was a good question and that he discussed it at the last commission meeting.  He said that this was apart from the Trump Administration goals but achieving those goals accelerates the need to do it. He said what they are looking at is creating a position where someone is supervising and managing office functions and have that be their focal point instead of having it being a part of every conservationist’s job. Mr. Norton said that he started a process when he began working with us in 2007 resulting in trimming people working in the state and area offices. He said they begin to maximizing the number of bodies in the field offices working with the districts and that he plans to continue that process.  He said they have hired a few more employees in the state offices due to the growth of our Stewardship program and the Wetland Reserve Easement program. He said that the Wetland Reserve Easement funding is dedicated to only employee salaries. Mr. Norton said that NRCS did add positions on the program staff: Ms. Sarah Trishelle, EQIP Specialist and Mr. Ronnie Maurer, Conservation Stewardship Specialist, and also a management analyst person to be on top of the budgets and numbers.  He said that moving forward the main focus is to not leave critical things unanswered. He said that he will not make any decisions until he incorporates the Commission leadership. Mr. Norton said that concluded his report.
Chairman Skains thanked Mr. Norton for the information and asked if anyone had any questions or comments; there were none.
Correspondence

Chairman Skains said next item is the letter the Commission requested Mr. Spicer send to Mr. Fletcher regarding the Grant Parish Police Jury’s resolution of appreciation for his service to the citizens of Grant Parish and asked that Mr. Spicer read the letter to the Commission.  The Commission members all congratulated and thanked Mr. Fletcher for his many accomplishments and service.
Chairman Skains said next is a letter from the Calcasieu SWCD requesting approval for them to enter into an agreement with Windham and Reed, LLC CPA for not over $850 to compile their financials for the fiscal year ended June 30, 2017. He said this is the same CPA they used last year.  Chairman Skains asked if there were any comments from the public or Commission members and there were none, so he called for a motion.
Motion: Mr. Garber made a motion to allow the Calcasieu SWCD to enter into an agreement with Windham and Reed, LLC CPA for not over $850 to compile their financials for the fiscal year ended June 30, 2017. Motion was seconded by Mr. Yerger and passed unanimously.
Mr. Spicer said the next 4-5 articles are the same issues we just covered; he wanted to put a packet together with CTA funding and related issues to send to the districts because it has a lot of information on how important the funding is for NRCS and how the funds are used to implement conservation measures.  He said the first item regards Conservation Technical Assistance (CTA) and the proposed $91 million cut; the second item regards water resources and the third item regards John Peterson’s testimony; then a couple of articles explaining why we all need a Farm Bill. He said the next article is Voice of Louisiana Agriculture discussing cutting the state conservation programs. He said Commissioner Strain as President of the National Association of State Departments of Agriculture visited the White House to discuss the various issues facing agriculture and infrastructure challenges to rural America; farmers and ranchers depend on infrastructure to move their products to market.  He said he wants to send these articles dealing with budget cuts to the district for them to use as background to begin talking with their federal legislators.
Mr. Garber said regarding infrastructure, drainage is a main obstacle. He said fifty years has passed and still no drainage; we all want water but drainage is a big problem. He said the parish ditches are not maintained; the main channels are not in our jurisdiction, but under the Corps of Engineers control, are a problem.  Mr. Spicer said drainage problems are everywhere; subdivisions in Baton Rouge flood after rains weekly due to drainways not being maintained. 
Chairman Skains asked if anyone else had seen Attorney General Jeff Landry’s position on drainage ditches. He said the AG’s position is that all drainage ditches are public property and silt/dirt/wood products cannot be removed without a public bid to remove them; this was the AG’s ruling a few weeks ago.  He said when you have a flood situation and you are trying to clean out a ditch, you do not have time to get bids. He asked Dr. Leonard if he had heard about the AG’s position on that and Dr. Leonard said yes, just what you said. Chairman Skains said this really concerns him and he does not know what can be done about it, but something needs to be done so people can clean out ditches to avoid flooding.  He said this is something we need to get clear in the legislature.
Mr. Spicer said the last few items are news articles regarding: LDAF accepting organic cost-share rebate applications until COB October 2, 2017; Citrus quarantine update for citrus greening and citrus canker and new labeling requirements to be attached to citrus nursery stock sold or moved in a quarantine area; and LDAF is designated by Homeland Security as the lead Emergency Assistance during disasters to evacuate, transport and shelter household pets and is getting another mobile pet shelter.
Mr. Spicer said that concluded Correspondence and asked if there were any questions; there were none.
Supervisor Resignations/ Appointments and Reappointments    
Chairman Skains said we have several resignations this month: Calcasieu SWCD, Mr. Venton Coburn, Elected position; Avoyelles SWCD, Mr. John Earles, II, Elected Position; Crescent SWCD, Mr. Paul Simon, Elected Position; Tensas-Concordia SWCD, Mr. Calvin Hank Rabb, Elected Position; Saline SWCD, Mr. Billy Joe Vise, Elected Position; Saline, Richard Noles, Appointed Position; and Lafourche-Terrebonne SWCD, Mr. Ralph Babin, Elected Position.
Chairman Skains asked for comments from the public or SSWCC members on these resignations and there were none, so he called for a motion to accept them.

Motion:  Mr. Taves made a motion to accept the resignations of Mr. Venton Coburn, Calcasieu SWCD, Elected position; Mr. John Earles, II, Avoyelles SWCD, Elected Position; Mr. Paul Simon, Crescent SWCD, Elected Position; Mr. Calvin Hank Rabb, Tensas-Concordia SWCD, Elected Position; Mr. Billy Joe Vise, Saline SWCD, Elected Position; Mr. Richard Noles, Saline SWCD, Appointed Position; and Mr. Ralph Babin, Lafourche-Terrebonne SWCD, Elected Position.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Fletcher and passed unanimously.
Chairman Skains said there are seven requests for the State Commission to appoint supervisors to a term in office and they are: 
Calcasieu SWCD, Mr. Preston Broxson, reappointed to fill his vacant appointed position. Term will begin July 27, 2017 and will expire July 27, 2020.

Evangeline SWCD, Mr. Anthony Rozas, appointed to fill the vacant elected position formerly held by Mr. Richard Fontenot. Term will begin June 27, 2017 and will expire June 30, 2020.

Lafourche-Terrebonne SWCD, Mr. Robert “Bob” Pitre, appointed to fill the vacant elected position formerly held by Mr. Ralph Babin. Term will begin July 1, 2017 and will expire June 30, 2020.

Red River SWCD, Mr. Johnny Ray Taylor, reappointed to fill his vacant appointed position. Term will begin August 30, 2017 and will expire August 30, 2020.

Saline SWCD, Mr. Billy Joe Vise, appointed to fill the vacant appointed position formerly held by Mr. Richard Noles.  Term will begin June 27, 2017 and will expire August 30, 2020.

Saline SWCD, Mr. Richard Noles, appointed to fill the vacant elected position formerly held by Mr. Billy Joe Vise.  Term will begin June 27, 2017 and will expire June 30, 2019.

Natchitoches SWCD, Mr. Patrick Churchman, reappointed to fill his vacant appointed position. Term will begin June 26, 2017 and will expire June 26, 2020.

Chairman Skains asked for any comments from the public or SSWCC members and there were none, so he called for a motion to approve these supervisor appointments and reappointments.

Motion: Mr. Fletcher made a motion to approve these supervisor appointments and reappointments: Mr. Preston Broxson, Calcasieu SWCD, appointed position; Mr. Anthony Rozas, Evangeline SWCD, elected position; Mr. Robert “Bob” Pitre, Lafourche-Terrebonne SWCD, elected position; Mr. Johnny Ray Taylor, Red River SWCD, appointed position; Mr. Billy Joe Vise, Saline SWCD, appointed position; Mr. Richard Noles, Saline SWCD, elected position; and Mr. Patrick Churchman, Natchitoches SWCD, appointed position. The motion was seconded by Mr. Taves and passed unanimously.

Other Business  

Chairman Skains said they would now take up Other Business and asked Dr. Rogers Leonard if he had any comments.  Dr. Leonard said that the first thing he wants to do is thank the Commission for their letter of support to our Legislative Delegation in Baton Rouge for the AgCenter’s funding. He said the letter was well received by several legislators. He said the AgCenter is represented in every parish across the state and we believe by sending the letter in that fashion it certainly can have a positive impact with our legislators.  

Dr. Leonard said June has been a very busy month and upcoming July is also scheduled to be busy and that he had a few topics to mention to the Commission.

· Field Days coming up:

· Rice Research Station Field Day, June 28th which will likely be Dr. Linscomb’s last field day as Regional Director as he is retiring at the end of the month so he invited the Commission members and everyone else to attend the field day, 

· Northeast Region’s rolling field tour that allows the AgCenter to cross train with employees of FSA, NRCS, and LDAF to share our resources and cross train about fertilizer information; Dr. Smith has been holding this function for several years and has been very successful in teaching people exactly what these agencies can provide and their employees’ expertise, 

· Dean Lee Research Station on July 13th in Alexandria, 

· Sugar Field Day in St. Gabriel on July 19th, 

· July 21st is Morehouse’s Black Farmers Field Day.  

· Weevils: Dr. Leonard said because they are working so closely with a number of SWCDs with MOUs, they harvested over 400 20-gallon totes of material that dispersed weevils across the state on June 1st and on June 8th they harvested another 178 totes.  He said this is working very well and they have a CPRA grant pending that will allow the AgCenter to get support to continue this project for the next twenty years.  

· Roseau Cane Crisis: Dr. Leonard said many may not be aware of a little crisis going on along the coast right now with identifying an invasive insect species that is associated with death of Roseau cane along the Mississippi River.  He said the most significant effect he sees right now is not the damage to the fishing grounds, but the fact that Roseau cane is one of the primary plant species that holds the world together in that area; and if it is no longer there we would likely see the acceleration of coastal erosion. He said they found this critter as far north as St. Charles Parish and as far west as Grand Isle and also with traces of it in Mississippi.  Dr. Leonard said the issue is that it is aquatic, but if we had it on land, we could probably use pesticides to manage it, but we cannot do that in water. He said the AgCenter has a team actively researching to find solutions.  He said they were fortunate to get some research funding for the team from LDAF OSWC, Wildlife and Fisheries, CRIPPA, and CPRA and some parishes that has Roseau cane damage have verbally agreed to some support.

· EPA Pesticide Program:  He said several employees of the EPA Pesticide Program are in Louisiana at invitation of the USA Rice Federation, the Louisiana contingent, Dr. Linscomb to learn about Louisiana rice production.  He said the EPA employees are staying five days to tour the Atchafalaya Basin and coastal areas and to attend field days.

· Hiring Replacements: He said they hired a soybean specialist, Dr. Todd Spivey from Mississippi State; Dr. Levy will come back part-time to assist with the Master Farmer Program; Dr. Glen Griffin, Sugarcane/Wheat Scientist retired a year and half ago was recently replaced by Dr. Lauren Gizzardo from Arkansas.  

· Re-mission: We are continuing to re-mission for the same reasons that NRCS is doing it.  We are restructuring the Extension Service at the parish level by emphasizing the animal sciences, agronomy, and horticulture disciplines with specialized training and have more of a commodity purpose.  County Agents may be domiciled in one parish but may work two or three parishes.  
· Herbicide drift management: LDAF and AgCenter work close together on the Task Force for herbicide drift management and we are aware of the situations in Arkansas and Mississippi where they may lose access to some products if they are not careful; over a quarter million acres in Arkansas are damaged and over one hundred thousand acres in Mississippi are damaged.  Louisiana has not had one formal complaint in regard to the new technologies being used out there; there have been a few informal complaints but due to making the applicators aware of the issues we were able to help quite a bit.
· Mr. Kirt Guidry is working with the County Agents to see the Ag damage from tropical storm Cindy and so far the reports state the damage is minor overall; some flooding with most of the damage along the coast.

He said he also wanted to thank the delegation that participated in the AgCenter’s La Fete and he said that completed his report. Chairman Skains thanked Dr. Leonard for his report.
Chairman Skains asked if there was any other business.  Mr. Rodriguez said he wanted to update the Commission on the Online Supervisor Training Program.  He said that during the previous week, he sent the training module to all the supervisors in Area II that are due to complete their training to get feedback on the program.  He mentioned that after a few training submissions had been received, a discussion between himself, Mr. Brad Spicer, and Mr. Joey Breaux occurred regarding the potential need for a scoring system.  He said that the discussion led to a determination that scoring requirements may be needed to ensure that supervisors are retaining and learning the information, and he would like to ask the Commission to assist with making a decision on whether a passing score would be required in order to give credit for the training and what the score should be if implemented.  He said that a score range between 70% and 90% is the recommendation that they came up with, but would like the Commission’s input.  Mr. Rodriguez also mentioned that they are encouraging SWCD boards to take the training as a group at a board meeting to encourage discussion that would help facilitate learning, but that any individual supervisor may take the training at any time or place that he or she pleases.  After a brief discussion on training content, the State Commission requested Mr. Rodriguez to email the members and alternates the new online training and they would review its content and give their recommendations at the next board meeting.

Chairman Skains thanked Mr. Rodriguez for the update and asked for any other comments.  Mr. Spicer said the Area II Meeting hosted by Morehouse would begin at 9:00 AM on June 29th, 2017 in Bastrop.  He said there will be some very good discussions on the Corps’ Southeast Arkansas/Northeast Louisiana Feasibility Study and the USGS report on their survey of the Mississippi Alluvial Aquifer. 
Chairman Skains asked if there were any other comments from the public or Commission members and there were none.

Next meeting

Chairman Skains said the next State Commission Meeting was scheduled for Tuesday, July 25, 2017 at 1:15 P.M. in the Veterans Auditorium, LDAF Building, 5825 Florida Boulevard, Baton Rouge, Louisiana. 
PUBLIC COMMENTS
Chairman Skains asked if there were any other comments from the public or Commission members and there were none.

ADJOURNMENT

Chairman Skains said if there was no other business or comments from the public or Commission members, he will accept a motion to adjourn.  
Motion: Mr. Yerger made a motion to adjourn at 2:34 P.M.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Taves and passed unanimously.
/s/ Reggie Skains______
Reggie Skains, Chairman 
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